
Research and analysis: Avian influenza
in wild birds

Updated: Avian influenza in wild birds: 2018 updated

This report is produced by the Animal and Plant Health Agency (APHA) and is
updated weekly with findings of highly pathogenic avian influenza (HPAI) –
often referred to as bird flu – in wild birds in Great Britain.

These are findings of avian influenza from our ongoing routine surveillance
for avian influenza in wild birds. This surveillance is made up of patrols by
wild bird reserve wardens and collections of found-dead wild birds reported
to us by members of the public. This data only represents cases where birds
have tested positive for avian influenza.

Read avian influenza (bird flu) in winter 2017 to 2018 or avian influenza
(bird flu) detailed guidance for the latest information.
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